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September 24, 2004

BY HAND DELIVERY

Kelly Parkhill

Director for Industry Support and Analysis
Import Administration, Room 3713

U.S. Department of Commerce

14th & Constitution Aveme, NW
Washington, DC 20230

Re: Request for Comments on Stcel Import Momtormg and Analysis System
Dear Mr. Parkhrll

_ On behalf of Chaparral Steel Co. (“Chaparral”) one of the largest suppliers of structural steel in
North Amenca we respectfully submlt the followmg ‘comments in response to the Department of
Commerce’s (“the Department”) request for comments on the continuation of the Steel Import
Momtormg and Analysis System (“SIMA”), 69 Fed. Reg: 52 ,211 (August 25, 2004). Chaparral strongly
supports the contmuatxon and expanswn of l'hlS 1mportant program

Chaparral fully supports the Jomt mdustry comments submmed to the Department by the
Amencan Tron and Steel Institute, the Steel Mariufacturers Ass001at10n ancl other entities (“the domestic
mdustl'y”) In partlcular Chaparral wishes to stress thc crucial 1mp011ance of expanding the SIMA
program to cover structural steel beams. Chaparral is one of the largést suppliers of structural steel in
‘North America. Structurals, however, are excluded from the current SIMA program, since they were
not included in the President’s 201 _program. However we have seen sudden import surges of structural
steel beams in the past We need an early Wammg system to protect agamst future import surges.

When the onglnal 201 program was termmated the Admmlstranon made clear its intent to
maintain and expand the SIMA program. Despite this, Commerce did not begin this rulemaking process
for eight months Further delay, at a time when steel imports are again rising, could endanger the
benefits of the ongmal 201 ‘program and leave the mdustry vulnerable to import surges. In light of this,
the Department should act expedltlously to ensure that these enhancements are implemented well before
the current SIMA system expires in March 2005

I would be pleased to meet Wlth Department ofﬁt:lals 1o discuss these comments. We thank you
in advance for your conSIderatIon of our comments

Respectfully submitted,

MM

Tommy A. Valenta
President

Chaparrat Steel Company






